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Courtesy Translation

NATURPARK ÖTZTAL
Nature parc Haus
Oberlängenfeld 142
A – 5444 Längenfeld

To:
Austrian Commission for UNESCO 
Universitätsstraße 5/12
AT-1010 Vienna

Ref.: Support for the Inscription of Transhumance in the UNESCO international List of the 
Intangible Cultural Heritage of Humanity

 

Längenfeld, 29th November 2021
 
 
 
Dear ladies and gentleman, 
 
 
We, the NATURPARK ÖTZTAL [Nature parc Ötztal] Association, hereby support the application for the 
inclusion of transhumance in the International List of Intangible Cultural Heritage,  
 
For centuries, thousands of sheep have been driven from the south (Italy / Autonomous Province of 
Bolzano - South Tyrol) across the high alpine mountains to the summer pastures in the innermost 
Ötztal (Austria / North Tyrol). In autumn, the animals are led back to the valleys in South Tyrol, 
strengthened by the lush high pastures.  
 
These annual sheep drives (Transhumance) are very worthy of support from a nature conservation 
point of view. As a traditional form of use, transhumance ensures permanent, extensive grazing of 
alpine ecosystems and thus makes a valuable contribution to the promotion and safeguarding of 
habitats and species of ecological value. The high alpine landscape in the NATURPARK ÖTZTAL has 
been shaped by sheep grazing accordingly and is thus preserved in its uniqueness and diversity. 
 
In addition, the transhumance also reflects the close and ancient relationship of the population of 
Schnalstal/Passeier (Italy/ Autonomous Province of Bolzano - South Tyrol) and Gurgler /Venter 
(Austria / North Tyrol) until today. The Transhumance is therefore also from an ethnological point of 
view an extremely valuable cultural heritage worth safeguarding.  
 

Therefore we, the NATURPARK ÖTZTAL, support this candidacy with conviction. 

With kind regards, 
Mag. Thomas Schmarde

- Protected area manager, Managing Director -





Courtesy Translation 

 
 

 
 

Agrarian community Vent – Ramol 
 

Franz Senn Weg 9 
 

A – 6458 Vent 
 
 
 
 
 
We support the extension of the nomination and the inclusion of other countries with their 
transhumance cultures on the UNESCO Representative List for the Intangible Cultural Heritage of 
Humanity, because we believe that the cultural asset of transhumance must be supported and further 
cultivated worldwide.  
 
Transhumance is a tradition in our cultural area, which was handed down from the ancestors to the 
present generation and must not be forgotten in the future. It is part of our identity in the region that 
must be protected and safeguarded.  
 
We look forward to sharing experiences from other transhumance practitioners in the future.  
 
 
With kind regards from Vent,  
M. Pirmhammer 
 
Chairman Agrarian community Vent – Ramol 
 
 
 
 
 


